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      Cremorne Community Group Inc
Minutes of Meeting – Monday, 14 May 2012

Apologies: Di Johnson and Vicki & Ian Pearce.
Present: Julie Dyson, Cheryl Talbot, Caroline Wickham, Glenn Bremner, Wendy Freeman, and Helen & Brian Bennett.
Previous Minutes: The Minutes of meeting held on 16 April 2012 were approved on a motion moved by Helen Bennett and seconded by Caroline Wickham.

Correspondence: 
1. Clarence City Council re special permit licence.
2. Clarence City Council re event variation  (for Welcome to Cremorne Day).
Agenda Items:

1. CCG to meet CCC The meeting between representatives of our Group with Council officers is to be held after the President returns from holidays.  (Wendy Freeman wanted the idea of a co-op to acquire and run a shop in our village explored with the Council when the meeting is eventually held.)
2. SAPRA Newsletter The Secretary undertook to prepare an article for this publication as soon as possible in order to meet its deadline.
3. Website  The website address is to be incorporated into the new sign design.  Members present understood a buy & sell part is to be included in the website.
4. Sign Design (6 May) Feedback from this event was positive with strong support for the People’s Choice Award on the day.  A note of thanks and an attached cheque for $50 is to be forwarded to the Bowls Club for use of its facility.  Photos of the 2 winners and their designs should be taken and uploaded to the website after Ian Pearce returns.
5. Afternoon Tea (6 May) The budget of $200 set aside for this was adequate and the crowd was well catered for.  The Secretary was asked to write to Mary Carson thanking her for her contribution accompanied by a cheque for $35.  A sum of $164.88 was passed for payment on a motion moved by Brian Bennett and seconded by Caroline Wickham.  Discussion took place about an unfortunate confrontation between the people setting up the catering in the kitchen/dining area at the Bowls Club on the Saturday prior to our event (5 May).  There was a communication failure in terms of permission having been given to the setting up which was not conveyed to lawn bowlers who came to the kitchen/dining area for post-game refreshments and were surprised to see their area being used.
6. Mini Kite Festival (6 May) A letter of thanks to the Kite Flyers Association is to be forwarded by the Secretary along with a cheque for $140 ($50 donation for effort and guidance on the day by David Geer and $90 for the 30 sled kites @$3 each).  A motion was put and approved, thus: That the CCG expresses its gratitude for above and beyond voluntary service associated with Welcome to Cremorne Day to Brian Freeman (Brian Bennett/Helen Bennett).  Helen Bennett reported that the children were very well behaved and patient when it came to kite-making.  Face painting was popular and, overall, a good atmosphere prevailed.  The Secretary was to forward a letter of thanks to Kath Winfield-Petersen and Emma Bennett for their help with the face painting.  The community stalls were probably less successful than was hoped for.
7. Membership Recruitment  Our President, Vicki Pearce, advised that no results were recorded for a drive to recruit CCG members at the various Welcome Day activities. 
8. AGM for CCG The suggested date for this was Sunday, 26 August at 3pm at the Bowls Club.
9. Finances  At the meeting date, the Treasurer reported a bank balance of $2512.55 with amounts owing totaling $694.97…so the CCG is in a sound financial position.  The Treasurer advised that an interim acquittal may be required to meet Clarence City Council events guidelines.  Since he was to be absent from 30 May to 9 August, this task may need to be undertaken by the Secretary.  A $50 note found by Brian Bennett outside the Bowls Club after Welcome Day was passed on to the Treasurer for banking.  No-one responded to an ad placed at the Bowls Club.
Next Meeting: Monday, 30 July at 2pm at the Bowls Club.
Brian Bennett, Secretary, 20 July 2012
